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From the Pastor’s Desk: 
The point of everything we do as a church is the message of the Cross.  The Gospel according to Mark is all 

about Jesus’ walk toward Jerusalem.  Mark is written with all its events occurring along Jesus’ path throughout 

Galilee and Judea toward the great city of Jerusalem where he must be handed over to the priests and scribes and 

the keepers of the law to be killed. 

As Jesus taught this to his disciples, he also taught them that after three days he would rise again.  They 

could barely wrap their heads around the idea that the Christ, God’s anointed, would be handed over to be killed; 

they could not at all understand that he would rise. 

The challenge of the Cross of Jesus is that we take up our own cross and follow him on this journey and that 

there are things that will serve our Father in heaven in their destruction.  Destruction, however, is not the end. Our 

Lord has risen and overcome everything for his Father’s glory!  We are therefore risen people.  We have been 

raised up with Christ and are called to serve as risen people.  Death and destruction have no power over us if we 

live to serve the Lord. 

As we are starting our new year of committees and ministries of the church, I am calling our entire 

congregation to be people of prayer.  In prayer we should seek God and honor our Father in heaven and our Lord 

and Savior Jesus Christ.  We should seek God’s will for his people and his church and surrender this church’s 

existence and purpose to God’s will.  Surely this building was dedicated to God and this church was committed to 

the Lord when it began, but as a people we must continuously dedicate ourselves and the use of God’s blessings to 

God’s ministry message of the Cross.   

Here is an example: the Nominations Committee is usually formed at the end of November and then, 

honestly, struggles for a month and a half to find people to serve on our various committees.  I would rather that we 

form the Nominations Committee now and have them meet at least once a month year-round to pray that God 

would raise up willing servant-leaders to answer this call to ministry; and then see and remember when God 

answers our prayers.  The Lord provides, and many faithful continue to answer God’s call.  But by faith, I want to 

commit all we do to the Lord, and then to receive and know it IS God’s blessing when we receive it. 

Our Lord and our God are the highest power imaginable.  As children of God, we have been promised this 

power as well.  As a church, not seeking God for His power and blessing and leading in ministry is like trying to till 

a thousand acres with a relish fork and then planting that same thousand acres by poking a hole in the ground with 

your finger and dropping in one kernel of corn at a time.  Even our neighbors would call us fools for such an 

endeavor, and rightfully so.  This is why, to the world, the church at large so often looks like fools that only serve 

themselves; a perspective that is embarrassingly all too often an accurate assessment. 

Instead, let us be fools for Christ. Let us kneel in prayer and seek our God in heaven who is invisible to the 

world.  Let us foolishly give of our blessings, offerings, tithes, and time to serve the community of Schleswig and 

beyond.  Let us foolishly pray for our Lord’s blessing and presence in everything we do and listen for our Lord to 

answer.  Let us be fools in prayer and caring for every neighbor in need both in body and spirit and love those who 

probably won’t ever love us back. And let us do all our foolishness with the joy of Christ and make the Body of 

Christ visible again. 

This cross we bear is not a cross for payback; it is the cross of sacrifice and make no mistake, we are called 

to bear it. Without it, as Christians we are incomplete.                                          -----Sincerely, Pastor Duane 
 

  

Sunday, 

March 11 

@ 

2:00 am 



 

 
LENTEN MEALS 

March 14th does not have a sponsoring group.  There is 
still a sign-up sheet on the table in the narthex. These 
meals are not only tasty, but also a good time for 
fellowship.  Thank you to everyone who has already 
stepped forward to feed our church family. 
 

               
 

CHRISTIAN SERVICE FUND SCHOLARSHIP FORMS 
are available to college students and high school seniors. If 
you need an application form,  you can download an 
application from our website www.uccschleswig.org or you 
can pick one up in the office.  All applications are due back 
in the church office by APRIL 3rd.   
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

This year, the church office, in cooperation with HyVee, 
will be ordering Easter Lilies and Tulips.  The process 
will remain the same as the Poinsettia Fund was in 
December.  Donations may be made in honor or memory 
of a loved one or you may purchase a plant.  Orders must 
be in the church office by March 20th.  As in previous 
years, a special insert will be in the Easter Bulletin. If you 
purchase a plant, you are welcome to pick it up after the 
second service on Easter Sunday.  
 

 

                 

MARCH WORSHIP ASSISTANTS 
 

MARCH GREETERS  
March   4 – Mr. & Mrs. Josh Jurgensen 
March 11 – Mr. & Mrs. LaWayne Gronau 
March 18 – Mr. & Mrs. Jeremy Paulsen 
March 25 – Kevin Neubauer & Jerry Struck  

 
MARCH USHERS   
March   4 – Gary Reimer & Gaylen Bahnsen 
March 11 – Cal Kastner & Barry Nemitz 
March 18 – Neal Kragel & Randy Kragel 
March 25 – Jeremy Paulsen & Connor Paulsen  

 
MARCH CANDLE LIGHTERS  
March   4 – Colton Johannsen & Ryan Bumann 
March 11 – Kezia Mullen & Cierra Kastner 
March 18 – Ty Struble & Jarret Bumann 
March 25 – Cale Paulsen & Jaxon Paulsen  

 

 
 

Schleswig VFW-American Legion is having 
their annual pancake brunch on Sunday, March 
4th, from 7:30-12:30 at the Community Building.  
They will be serving pancakes, sausage, 
scrambled eggs, ham, toast, and beverage.   
           COME SUPPORT OUR LOCAL VETS! 

 

 

 
 

 

 

ONE GREAT 

HOUR OF SHARING  
 

Through One Great Hour of Sharing, United Church of 
Christ members reach out in the name of Christ to build 
sustainable communities, respond to disaster and 
minister to refugees. 

The One Great Hour of Sharing offering is administered 
through Wider Church Ministries of the United Church of 
Christ.  This offering will be taken on March 11

th
.  Please 

use an envelope from the table in the Narthex.  Thank 
you for your generous support! 

http://www.uccschleswig.org/


 

March Birthdays 

 
1 Bill Benson 
2 Madeline Grau 

 4 Cara Kastner 
 6 Jeff Johnson 
 9 John Fineran 
11 Dee Lyon 
14 George Davis 
17 Dalton Miller 
  Larry Kastner 
  Scott Bielenberg  
19 Wilma McClellan 
20 Janet Lafrentz   
  Verdell Kastner 
21 Kelli Rupert 
  Janet Whiteing 
22 Scott Clausen 
 Abigail Slater 
23 Emily Bahnsen 
 Andrew Whiteing 
         Wayne Bliesman 
24 Lindy Curtis 
 Lesly Bielenberg 
27 Allie Bahnsen 
 Cal Kastner 

Darrell Schmidt 
Colten Ewoldt 

28 Jarel Bral 
 Trudi Andernacht 
29 Lonnie Kastner 
30 Wade Miller 
 Tammy Neubauer  
31 John Bahnsen  

Rylan Ipsen 
 
 
 

 

MARCH HYMNS ON THE CHIMES 
March 2nd 1:15 pm ñIn the Gardenò in loving 
memory of Gary Schultz from his family 
 
 

March 6th 5:00 pm ñHoly, Holy, Holyò in memory of 
Date Bumann from CSF Committee 
 
March 6th 5:15 pm ñJesus Loves the Little 
Childrenò in memory of Date Bumann from CSF   
 
March 9th 1:00 pm ñOn Eagles Wingsò in memory 
of Amelia Miller from her family 
 
March 9th 5:15 pm ñLift High the Crossò in memory 
of Malinda Evers from her family 
 
March 24th 4:00 pm ñShall We Gather at the Riverò 
in memory of Mary Ann Reimer from her family 
 
March 31st 6:00 pm ñYou Are My Sunshineò in 
memory of Hans Jess from his family 

 

 
 

NEWS FROM OUR NEIGHBORS    
What:  37th Annual Windsor Chop Supper 
When:  Saturday, March 24th from 5:00 - 8:00 pm 
Where:  Westside Community Building 
What:  Windsor Chops, potatoes, vegetables and salad 
                  Bar 
Tickets:  Adults $12.00; Kids 10 and under $6.00 

 

 



JANUARY FINANCIAL 
REPORT 

 

January 2018 Income & Expense Statement 

 

Income 

Weekly offering  $ 3,805.50 

Loose offering   $    242.00 

Seasonal offering  $      10.00 

Misc. offering   $      25.00 

Misc. income   $ 3,000.00 

Interest income  $        1.06 

   

      Total income  $ 7,083.56 

 

Expenses 

Association dues  $         0.00 

Insurance & Taxes  $     205.27 

Janitor supplies  $       71.69 

Misc. expense   $         0.00 

Music expense   $         0.00 

Office supplies & expense $     644.46 

Pastor expense   $  9,586.98 

Repairs & Maint.  $     917.88 

Supplies   $     221.04 

Support staff salaries  $  2,683.25 

Church utilities  $  2,241.25 

 

       Total expenses  $16,571.82 

 

Net Ordinary Income (Loss) $(9,488.26) 

 

 

 
 

January 14, 2018 Council Meeting 
The meeting was called to order at 11:15 am. Sandy, Judy, 
Kevin, Derek, Gaylen, Patti, Andy, Duane, Lisa and Rhonda 
were present. Cheri was on Skype from Florida. 
Duane opened with prayer. 

Minutes from last month were approved as written. 
Judy moved and Sandy seconded to approve the financial 
report. Motion carried. 
Derek moved and Kevin seconded to approve the bills.  
Motion carried.  
 
 

 
Committee Reports: 
Christian Education - Patti said they are continuing to work  
on curriculum. Thank you to Duane and Rhonda for their 
help on this. 
CS - nothing  
CSFI-nothing 
(Out of order on new business so Rhonda can leave) 
5ƛǎŎǳǎǎƛƻƴ ǊŜƎŀǊŘƛƴƎ ǎƻƳŜƻƴŜ ǘƻ ǘŀƪŜ tŀǘǘƛΨǎ ǇƭŀŎŜ ŀǎ 
council secretary as Patti has stated she does not want to 
continue as council secretary. It was suggested to see if 
Rhonda wanted to do it. We decided to wait till after the 
annual meeting and see if someone elected would care to 
do it. Patti will be gone for the annual meeting so Rhonda 
will take care of minutes if she is here, otherwise Judy will 
take care of it. Rhonda will be gone when her grandchild is 
born and Lisa will be taking care of the office while she is 
gone.   
Property-Andy reported that John Deere will be taking care 
of the lawn mowers again as we did last year if everyone  
was in agreement of that. Everyone agreed. The furnace at 
ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ǿƛƭƭ ƴŜŜŘ ǎƻƳŜ ŀǘǘŜƴǘƛƻƴ ŜǾŜƴǘǳŀƭƭȅ ŀǎ ƛǘ ƘŀǎƴΩǘ 
been working properly.   The oven at the parsonage needs 
looked at. It was noted that one of the garbage disposals in 
the kitchen at the church was not working correctly and 
Andy will have that looked at. 
Membership-Judy will be taking the position as Council rep 
on this committee therefore we will need to appoint 
another person to go on. 
Missions and Outreach-Need Council rep. 
Spiritual Life-nothing 
Stewardship-nothing 
General Investment-need Council rep.  
Pastors report-Report looks good. We discussed each 
committee working on a mission statement. Will work 
more on that in the next month. 
 
Old Business 
Visited about combining a few committees and will visit 
that more after the annual meeting and have these 
committees get together and see what they think. 
New Business 
Kevin moved and Patti seconded to do an energy audit at 
the parsonage. 
We need to appoint council members to sign checks, 
decided to wait until after the annual meeting.  
Al and Mike were going to come to the meeting regarding 
an investments review and they were not able to come 
today so they will come at the next meeting if it works out. 
We would like to thank Gaylen and Kevin for their many 
years of service on the council. This was their last meeting. 
Also thank you to Gaylen and Marvel for our lunch today.  
Meeting adjourned at 12:45 pm with The LordΩǎ Prayer. 
                                                    --Patti 

JANUARY CHURCH 
COUNCIL MEETING 
MINUTES 

 



 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Schleswig City-Wide Garage Spring 
Garage Sales 

May 3, 4 and 5, 2018 
Contact Lila Bubke for more information 

@ 712-676-3606 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
Crawford County Team Schleswig 

Omelet and Biscuit & Gravy Brunch 
Sunday, March 18th 

8:00 am to 12:00 pm @ 
Schleswig Community Building 

Free Will Donation 

 

 

                  

 

January Attendance & Offering 

 

1-07-18           67            $ 1,372.50  

1-14-18            51                  485.00 

1-21-18            47                  181.00  

1-28-18            91               1,492.00 

Total             256            $3,530.50  

Average          64                 $882.63  

 

February Attendance & Offering 

 

2-04-18           51            $ 3,658.50 

2-11-18            64                  876.00 

2-18-18            64                 606.00 

2-25-18           70                  521.00 

Total             2 49            $  5,661.50 

Average          62             $ 1,415.38 

 

Change in Lenten Service  

Time Beginning March 7
th

 

 
Our Lenten Meal will still begin 

        serving at 6:00 pm.   

Our Lenten Church Services will   

        begin at 6:30 pm.    



 

 

  

The March 7
th

 Lenten Fellowship Meal 

will be served by the Neubauer/Lacey 

families.  They have received funding 

through a Thrivent Action Team Project.  

This means that 100% of the proceeds 

will go to our church budget with 

Thrivent covering the cost of the 

groceries.  A free will offering will be 

collected and you are encouraged to “Live 

Generously”.  Go above and beyond 

covering just the cost of your meal.  The 

menu for the evening is lasagna, garlic 

bread, salad and various cheesecakes. 

All are welcome!! 

 

 

 

MARCH 7
TH

 LENTEN MEAL 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CROSSROADS OF CRAWFORD 

COUNTY INFORMATION 

Crossroads’ February newsletter is available on 

their website at 

https://crossroadsofcrawfordcounty.org/uploads/Ne

wsletterFeb2018.pdf  If you would like to receive the 

newsletter directly, or to adjust any mailing you 

have received from Crossroads, please let them 

know by calling 712-393-4673 or by emailing to 

info@crossroadsofcrawfordcounty.org. 

The office of Crossroads will be undergoing a move 

after the 1
st
 of March through the 7

th
 of March.  If 

you would like to help, please give Janette a call at 

712-393-4673 and let her know.  Please note the list 

of needs in the newsletter.   

Additionally, if you have any paint and/or paint 

supplies to be used toward repurposing small 

furniture or décor items, please contact Crossroads. 

 

NEW MEDICARE CARDS  

New Medicare cards with new numbers are 

coming soon!  

¶ New Medicare number to protect your 

identity  

¶ Social Security needs your correct 

address to mail your card  

¶ Use the new card and destroy your old 

one 

¶ BEWARE of scams -- Medicare won t̃ call 

you about your card!  

I will be doing a couple of short presentations 

(5 minutes) after worship in the next 6 weeks 

to more fully educate you.  

   -- Sandy Lacey, your local SHIIP volunteer  

 

https://crossroadsofcrawfordcounty.org/uploads/NewsletterFeb2018.pdf
https://crossroadsofcrawfordcounty.org/uploads/NewsletterFeb2018.pdf
mailto:info@crossroadsofcrawfordcounty.org


Stewardship Committee  

Most of us are aware our weekly offerings and 

contributions fall far short of meeting our budget for the 

basic expenses of the church -- salaries, benefits, 

propane, electricity, office expense, property expense, 

insurance, etc.  The income from the Carstensen 

Brothers account (the investments) has been used to 

meet the shortfall.  The intent of their gift was for 

projects, missions and similar costs.  The will directed it 

be used for budget in the direst circumstances. 

A year ago the General Endowment Fund was created 

to help offset our routine costs.  With the gift of some 

stocks and other contributions this fund is now valued at 

over $50,000.  Income at a 2-3% return (conservative 

estimate) can get us a bit closer to our budget.  All of the 

income goes directly to general budget needs.  We 

would like to see this fund grow to pay a bigger share of 

budget needs. 

Huge contributions are not what I am asking for!  A 

small annual or monthly gift in addition to your regular 

giving will help this grow.  Another idea is a memorial or 

honorarium for a beloved member of our congregation.  

Of course, estate gifts would be most welcome.  This is 

a gift that can keep on giving as income will continue to 

come each year. 

Can you  help? 

 

Thank you to everyone who joined us 

for òCrazy Bridgeó, including some of our 

Lutheran friends.  Thanks to April for being the 

official òpopcorn popperó!  We had 14 ladies 

and 3 men enjoy the afternoon in the 

Fellowship Hall.  I was very pleased with the 

great turn out.   

   --Pam Gronau 

 

Every day is a new beginning.  Take a deep 

breath and start again. 

 

 

Sunday, March 11th 

It’s movie time! Come and enjoy the movie, 

“Wonder”, an inspiring and uplifting movie 

based on the beloved best-selling novel, 

Wonder. It follows the inspiring story of the 

Pullman family, whose youngest child, Auggie, 

is a boy born with facial differences. When 

Auggie enters mainstream elementary school 

for the first time his extraordinary journey 

unites his family, his school, and his 

community, and proves that you can’t blend in 

when you were born to stand out! 

The movie, rated PG, will be shown in the 

fellowship hall on Sunday, March11, beginning 

at 1:30 p.m. Come and enjoy some popcorn 

while watching the movie, but if you want 

others snacks feel free to bring them too! 

Everyone is welcome…young and old! Bring a 

friend if you wish!  

              You will love the movie! 

 

              

NEWS FROM OUR GRADUATES 

Derek Krohnke, attending the University of 

Dubuque, majoring in Aviation, is flying his first 

cross country solo flight over 3 states, Iowa, 

Wisconsin and Illinois. 

                              



 

 Attention UCC Youth !! 

            

Our friends at Immanuel Lutheran have invited 
all of our UCC youth for free pizza and free 
skating at the Ida Grove Skate Palace on 
Sunday, March 4th from 1:00 to 4:00 pm.  Kids 
are encouraged to bring along a friend to 
double the fun!! 
 

CHRISTIAN EDUCATION  
 

We welcome Stefani Lopez to the Christian 

Education Committee.  We also thank Tammy 

Neubauer for her many hours that she has 

worked with our Christian Education 

Committee.  

With our new curriculum, t he students have 

been looking up scriptures in the Bible in 

order to become more familiar with the Bible.  

We have set the date s for Vacation Bible 

School.  We will be holding VBS in the 

evenings from 5:00 to 7:30 pm for ages 3 

through 6 th grade.  VBS will begin on Sunday, 

July 15 th and conclude on Thursday, July 19 th. 

The Sunday School children along with the 

Confirmation students will be hosting the 

Lenten meal on March 21 st.  We hope to see 

all of you at church!  

 

 
When a flower doesnõt bloom, you fix the 

environment in which it grows, not the flower.  

 

 

 

          
We celebrate Lacey Marie Neubauer as 

she received the sacrament of Holy 

Baptism during our worship service on 

February 25th.  We ask Godõs continued 

blessings on Laceyõs parents Seth and 

Taylor, and her godparents, Shelby 

Neubauer and Alyssa Blum as they 

help Lacey Marie grow in her faith in 

God. 

 
A Self-examination for Church Members 

 

WHAT KIND of church would church be -- if every 

person were just like me? 

HOW MANY worship services would we have had this 

year if everyone had stayed at home when I did? 

HOW MANY times would an evening service or 

program have been omitted if no one had gone except 

when I was there? 

HOW MANY times would the Sunday School have met 

if they had met only when I attended? 

HOW MUCH Christian Instruction would the children 

of our congregation receive if everyone showed as much 

interest in it as I do? 

HOW MANY of my neighbors would have been invited 

to worship or welcomed into the church if everyone 

invited as many as I have? 

HOW MANY prayers would have been offered for my 

pastor, the church staff, my neighbors, my church? 

HOW MANY words of faith would have been shared 

with others? 

WHAT KIND  of church would my church be -- if every 

person were just like me? 

                              --Prince of Peace Church, OR 


